

Coming Events July 25, 2019

Attendance, 16

Guests: Michelle Gleba

Drawing Winner: Kenny Ratliff **August Birthdays:** Bill Clark 18.

Cooks, Linda French and Mike Gregory

Coming Events:

Show-Me State Games, July 26 thru 28, at Columbia College **Boys and Girls Club Event,** Th, July 25 at the Perche Creek Golf Center **Board Meeting,** Mon, Aug 5, 6:30 at the clubhouse

Today's Meeting: President Don opened our meeting at 6:45. Lloyd Viehland led us in our invocation. Hugh Murrell led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. Doug Oncken and Jack Andrewson want to thank everyone who stepped up to help at the Boone County Fair and the Show-Me State Games. We have more Show-Me State Games this weekend and all the shifts are already filled with volunteers. Jack reported that the Fair had a net income of \$3093.29, and the Show-Me State Games brought in concession sales of \$1898.25. It was a very good week for our club. GOOD JOB. Kayde Holton reported that Jessie was back in the hospital with more migraines. Next week will be Peter Warnock's last meeting with us. He is moving back to Michigan to help take care of his mother. We will miss you, Pete. Our board meeting is scheduled for August 5 at the clubhouse. Doug reported that for our evening club meeting on August 8, he will do another fish fry. Jack reported that we will soon start Columbia College's new athletic season. We will have a women's soccer match on August 23, and a men's soccer match on August 24. We will close out the month with the Hampton Inn Volleyball Classic on August 30 & 31. A new work schedule will be coming soon. Doug Oncken led us in the Optimist Creed to close the meeting

Today's Program: This morning, Michelle Gleba spoke to us about the Better Business Bureau. The BBB started in 1912 in Minnesota, and the St. Louis region started in 1917. There are over 600 businesses accredited with the BBB in Mid-missouri. Check out their web site at bbb.org. Through the web site, you can also sign up for Consumer eNews for e-mail warnings of scams going on in the MidMo area. In addition to rating businesses, the BBB also rates charities. Many of us were surprised to find how savy the scammers have become. Be careful out there.

Upcoming Programs:

No programs scheduled.